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To: David Postman, Board Chair 
 Ollie Garrett, Board Member 
 Russ Hauge, Board Member 
 
From:  Kathy Hoffman, Policy and Rules Manager  
 
Date:  November 10, 2021 
 
Copy:  Rick Garza, Agency Director 
 Toni Hood, Deputy Director 
 Justin Nordhorn, Policy and External Affairs Director 
 Becky Smith, Licensing and Regulation Director 
 Chandra Brady, Director of Enforcement and Education 
 
Subject:  Request for approval to rescind Liquor Control Board Policy (BIP) 01-07 

concerning guidelines for determining that an area is “adequately served” 
under RCW 66.24.420(5).  

 
On August 15, 2007, the Board approved an interim policy to provide guidance to local 
governments and liquor license applicants regarding the type of information that would help 
the Board determine if the spirits, beer, and wine restaurant licenses granted for a particular 
locality were “adequate” for the reasonable needs of a community. RCW 66.24.420(5) 
authorizes the Board to refuse a spirits, beer, and wine restaurant license when it finds there 
are adequate licenses in a particular locality to serve the reasonable needs of a community.  
 
The policy identified some of the indicators that would help the Board determine whether an 
area was “adequately served.” These included risk and benefit idnicators, such as public 
safety, location environment, business, and community impact indicators, but only applied to 
spirits, beer, and wine restaurant license types.   
 
However, Substitute Senate Bill (SSB) 5367 (Chapter 271, Laws of 2009), codified as RCW 
66.24.600 established the spirits, beer and wine nightclub license, and added a license type 
that could be considered when determing whether there were adequate licenses in a locality 
to serve the reasonable needs of a community. For that reason, although the language of this 
policy was designed to be incorporated into chapter 314-09 WAC, SSB 5367 negated the 
need for BIP 01-07, and the language of the interim policy was never incorporated into rule. 
As a result, BIP 01-07 is no longer necessary.  
 
If the Board approves rescission of BIP 1-07, the agency will send notice to stakeholders, and 
remove the BIP from the LCB website.  
 
The Board approves/disapproves the rescission of BIP 1-07.  
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__X__ Approve  _____ Disapprove                            11.10.2021 

                                   David Postman, Chair                  Date 

 

       

__X__ Approve  _____ Disapprove                             11.10.2021 

                        Ollie Garrett, Board Member        Date 

__X__ Approve  _____ Disapprove                                               11.10.2021 

                        Russ Hauge, Board Member       Date 
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